Ward 3 Newsletter Fall 2021





Melanie Sanders - Proudly serving Ward 3

It is my continued pleasure to serve and represent your needs in our Ward. Let me know how I can continue to support you. I can be reached at: 440-856-6213 msanders@oakwoodvillageoh.com



Hello neighbor! My prayer is that this finds you and your families happy and healthy, and that you had a great summer. As summer comes to a close and fall is in full swing, now is the time to start thinking about what lies ahead.



Please remember to Vote on November 2nd! More than ever, it is so important to make sure your voice is heard! Voting will be held at the Oakwood Community Center on Broadway Ave. November 2, 2021. If you need assistance getting to this location please let me know @ 440-856-6213.



Please join us every 2nd and 4th Tuesday of the month for your Village Council Meetings at Village Hall, 7pm. This is an opportunity to stay informed on what is happening in our Village, voice concerns, and meet other residents. You can find meeting minutes as well as all of our ordinances on the Village website @ www.oakwoodvillage.oh.com.



If you are new to Oakwood or would just like to have a conversation with your Council Rep. I would love to take you out for a cup of coffee. Call 440-856-6213 to set up a time!



The Greater Cleveland Food Bank has partnered with Cleveland public library to provide produce distribution for our area on October 20th @ 1:30pm at the Bedford Library location: 70 Columbus Rd, Bedford. If you are in need please stop by this location to pick up your free produce. If you need assistance getting there please let me know.



We love our furry companions and encourage all to get out and exercise with them. In doing so, please make sure you are following our Village ordinances and are in compliance with the keeping, maintaining, and cleaning up after pets.



If you like to stay informed and involved on the happenings of Ward 3, please join our mailing list. Email me @ msanders@oakwoodvillageoh.com to be added.



Thanksgiving is right around the corner and we have so much to be thankful for. However if you or a neighbor are in need of assistance with a Thanksgiving meal please call 440-856-6213.



Tis the season to sign up for snow plowing! If you are a senior resident over the age of 65 who has no way to plow your driveway. Please visit Village Hall to sign up and pay for this year's membership.



It is hard to believe that Christmas is almost here. It is a time of giving and sharing. But for those who are in need it can be a struggle. If you need assistance this Christmas season please let me know @ 440-856-6213.

A Year in Review

What a great year we have had! We've had some wonderful opportunities to come together and serve together. Thank you to all who came out to help with the Ward 3 Clean up day, and the Ice Cream Social to enjoy some neighborly fellowship and fun. Community shred day was a great success as well. A big thank you to *Jackie Zevenbergen from Cuyahoga Soil and Water*, and all who aided in the new plantings for the Rain Garden at the Community Park; helping to make our Ward more beautiful and sustainable. I look forward to many more opportunities to serve our community in the future.

















Let's keep making Ward 3 a great place to live!